
VILLAGE OF SOUTH BEND 

Trustees Meeting 
November 3, 2010 

The Village Board of Trustees met in regular session November 3, 2010 at 7:00 
PM at the Village Hall. Board Members present were: Connie Boldan-Cerveny, James 
Cerveny, Valarie Pyke, Brad Graham, and Chairman Patrick Cunningham.   

The meeting notice was posted at Village Hall, Post Office, & Fuel Depot. 
It was noted where the “Open Meetings Act Poster” is posted. 
The minutes of the October meeting was read and approved, motion by V. Pike, 

2nd by J. Cerveny, Vote all Aye. 
Treasurer’s report was read. Bills presented for the Road Fund $200.42 OPPD 

(Street Lights).  Bills presented for the General Fund $15.97 OPPD (Town Hall Lights), 
$24.13 Plattsmouth Journal, $50.00 Deb Cunningham (Administrative Fees), $30.00 Pat 
Cunningham (Mileage for Recycle Trailer), & $15.00 Ralph Skinner (refrigerator 
disposal), motion to pay the bills by C. Cerveny, 2nd by V. Pike, Vote all Aye.  

Steve Parr with JEO discussed the One and Six Year Road Plan. 
Building Permits: Tom Tracy, Lot 35, Middle Island for Home Addition, motion by 

B. Graham to approve, 2nd by J Cerveny, vote all Aye.   
         Roger Graham repair permit for porch at 104 S. Wyoming 

motion by V. Pike, 2nd by J. Cerveny, vote all Aye. 
Inspections Conducted: No Report 
Planning Committee: No Report  
Cemetery Board: Mowing needs to be paid.  Discussion on removing a tree that 

has fallen and leaning onto another tree.    
Town Hall:  Warning Siren discussed, needing to pinpoint an exact location for 

placement.  
New Business: Motion by B. Graham to adopt the National Flood Insurance 

Programs floodplain management regulation Paragraph 60.3 (copy of reading can be 
obtained from the Village Clerk), 2nd by V. Pike, vote all Aye.   

Occupation Tax Request to be mailed. 
Correspondences:  

 Next Regular Board Meeting Wednesday, December 1, 2010 
Motion to adjourn by B. Graham, 2nd by J. Cerveny, Vote all Aye. 


